

10 April 2024

Dr. USHIKI Tatsuo President Niigata University Japan

Dear President USHIKI Tatsuo,

LETTER OF CONGRATULATIONS ON 75TH ANNIVERSARY

I learnt with pleasure that Niigata University will be celebrating its 75th birthday in 2024. On behalf of all the staff and students of Hubei University, I would like to extend our sincere congratulations to you and your colleagues on this important milestone for your university.

Over the past 75 years, Niigata University, carrying on your goal of serving the development of your country, has made pioneering explorations with constant progress and outstanding achievements. Your dedicated teachers and professors have worked hard and educated thousands of students. Many of them become professionals in all walks of professional life, which has made great contribution to the development of your country. By receiving excellent education and training skills from your university, students from Japan as well as overseas countries have applied their skills and knowledge to facilitate intercommunication across linguistic and cultural barriers. Such efforts of yours have helped the international community to promote a global culture of knowledge, within which ideas and philosophies can meet, interact and develop peacefully and productively.



Hubei University and Niigata University have established the relationship of exchange and cooperation. We value the friendship with your university. I'd like to take this opportunity to convey our congratulations for your celebration events. I trust that you will have a very successful 75th Anniversary celebration, and I have every confidence that the Niigata University will grow from strength to strength under your far-sighted leadership.

On behalf of Hubei University, I would like to extend our sincere welcome to you and your colleagues to visit Hubei University at your most convenient time. May I also take this opportunity to offer my best wishes to you for a very successful year 2024!

Yours sincerely

Professor Liu Jianping

President

Phone: 86 27 8866 2703

http://www.hubu.edu.cn

Fax: 86 27 8866 4263